

BERLIN PUBLIC SCHOOLS

238 KENSINGTON ROAD ☐ BERLIN, CONNECTICUT 06037-2648 OFFICE 860-828-6581 ☐ FAX 860-829-0832

BRIAN J. BENIGNI SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS ERIN K. McGURK, Ed.D. ASSISTANT SUPERINTENDENT

LINDA HOLIAN DIRECTOR OF PUPIL PERSONNEL SERVICES ASHLEY L. DORSEY DIRECTOR OF FINANCE JEFFREY P. CUGNO DIRECTOR OF OPERATIONS DENISE M. PARSONS DIRECTOR OF HUMAN RESOURCES

February 22, 2022

Dear Members of the Berlin Schools Community,

The Governor's Executive Order 13G, which required all employees, both full and part-time, contract workers, providers, assistants, substitutes, and other individuals working in a public or non-public pre-K to Grade 12 school system to be fully vaccinated or submit to weekly testing for COVID-19, has not been extended. Therefore, we are updating our volunteer protocols to align with this change in requirements. Volunteers will no longer need to show proof of vaccination or submit proof of a negative test result in order to volunteer in the school buildings.

Volunteers are expected to comply with any and all mitigation strategies in the school buildings. In addition, if you are not feeling well on the day of your volunteer assignment, please contact the school/classroom and reschedule to another date.

We appreciate your continued cooperation in assisting us in keeping our staff and students safe.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Benigni

Superintendent of Schools

BJB/ab